
Board meeting August 19, 2014

Members Present were: 

Officers: Rich Kennedy, Randy Wildman, Bob Foxworth, Bill Johnson

Board members: Fred Delaney, Tom Evans, Mike Oliver, Al Sheppard, Matthew Stevens,
Geof Schuck, and Dave Zdanowicz.

Guest: Don Jeerings

1. Rich gave an update on N4PEG Peggy’s condition before the meeting.
2. Rich read a letter from VISTE thanking us for our food donation.
3. Bob started the discussion of our of our club’s application for 501-c3 status. On 

Aug 4th the IRS requested clarification on the purpose of our organization. 
4. There was some discussion during which Bill attempted to clarify our position, 

and suggested Bob write a letter stating that we feel we qualify based on the fact 
that our organization is primarily for the purpose of education, and support this 
with section 2 of our bylaws only. Bob, Al, and Bill agreed to meet the next day 
to call the IRS for clarification, and then formulate a reply. (Note: this meeting 
took place. The IRS representative never returned our call, so we went with the 
original plan. Bob formulated a response, and after passing it by Al , Bill, and 
Rich sent it to the IRS.) 

5. Geoff donated some radio test equipment to the club. Rich offered his barn for 
storage until we decide how to deal with this donation.

6. There was some discussion around plans for hosting a guest speaker using 
SKYPE. Tom and Mike are working on the technical details. Rich has a speaker 
or two in mind.

7. The group decided that October 18th, and Lake Parker Park would be the best day 
and venue for the next club picnic. The club will make its radio available during 
the picnic. 

8. Tom announced that his presentation on multi-meters will be ready for the 
September meeting. Rich has procured, and will make available standard resistor 
and voltage sources for testing. 

9. Rich announced that he was approached by a member of the Boy Scout’s Of 
America’s staff requesting training in ham radio. Rich agreed, and is awaiting 
their response. Classes would be held at the Lakeland Police Facility.

10. Don briefly discussed ground resistance, and techniques for measuring it. This 
could be a topic for a future meeting. He also showed a new type of rain gauge 
purported to be more accurate than any other on the market. Rich added that he 
might be able to get someone from NOAA to compare and contrast all the popular
rain gauge measurement devices.

11. Bob gave the treasurers report. See attached.

Respectfully submitted,
Bill Johnson Secretary




